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Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 
 
February 10, 2016 
 
Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 
 All Ward Councillors 
 
Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Pincott:   
 
On behalf of ACTRA Alberta it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first 
Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget program 
#449 of $7million from the Resiliency fund for Calgary Economic Development over a 3-year 
period. 
 
The Calgary Economic Development Opportunity Calgary plan to retain talent and accelerate 
diversification in our local economy will provide much needed support for both the business 
community and our citizens during this dramatic economic downturn.  
 
Attracting new head offices and more businesses is always welcomed throughout the city, but 
especially in our downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will 
enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released from the 
energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 
While Calgary’s economy has been slowly diversifying over the past decade, this current 
downturn only showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process with 
more aggressive take to market action plans in  high potential industries such as logistics, agri-
business, creative industries, renewables, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future 
economic cycles. 
 
This entire Opportunity Calgary program needs to be wrapped in an intensified integrated 
marketing campaign that highlights the counter-cyclical opportunities in the energy and real 
estate industries, supports energy and pipeline advocacy, and showcases the non-energy 
opportunities. It will be a call to action to invite investors and business to be a part of the 
innovative and entrepreneurial energy here in Calgary. It was also support the education of 
Canadians about the drive for Calgary, Alberta and Canada to have a socially, environmental 
and economically healthy industry.  
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To deal with challenges here at home, the proposed local campaign will encourages people 
and businesses to choose local businesses and suppliers. Like the response to the flood crisis, it 
is important Calgarians help each other during this challenging time.  
we believe that Calgary Economic Development’s leadership and collaboration with many 
other civic partners will have both short, mid and longer term impact and we look forward to 
working with them on several of their initiatives. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Tina Alford 
Branch Representative 
ACTRA Alberta 
 
 
cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  
 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 
  
 
 

 





















 

 

 

February 11, 2016 

Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 
 

Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 
 All Ward Councillors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of United Farmers of Alberta Co-operative Limited (UFA), I would like to offer this letter of 
support for the one-time increase of $7 million to to the Calgary Economic Development budget 
which would be allocated to the Resiliency Fund program. 

In our current economic environment it is more important than ever that we look for new and 
innovative ways to stimulate growth, attract new business and to diversify our ecomony.  

With our head office in Calgary and over 100,000 active owners across Alberta, UFA is one of 
Canada’s largest and most dynamic co-operatives with a focus on providing quality agricultural 
products and market leading services and solutions that support our owners and customers.  

As we are an agriculture organization, I am very pleased to see that a key area of focus will be on 
developing Calgary’s agribusiness industry. As the global population increases, the demand for high 
quality food products will continue to rise. There is huge opportunity here and UFA supports any 
initiative that ultimately helps our producers and raises the profile of agriculture. 

UFA has been a locally-based organization and farmer owned since our formation in 1909. We 
support any initiave that encourages people and businesses to choose local suppliers and 
communities, creating an intention to support our businesses during these challenging economic 
times. 

We look forward to the advancement of this program and offer our assistance in any way we can.  

Sincerely, 

 

Carol Kitchen 

President & CEO  
United Farmers of Alberta Limited 

 

cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  
 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 
 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                         
 

 

February 8, 2016 

Office of the Mayor 

City of Calgary 

P.O. Box 2100, Station M 

Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 

 

Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 

 All Ward Councillors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of Triskele Logistics & The Calgary Logistics Council, it is my pleasure to offer this letter as 

support of the first Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget 

program #449 of $7million. 

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only showcases 

how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential industries like logistics, agri-

business, creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of innovation across all sectors, Calgary will 

be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. 

Calgary is the transportation and logistics hub for western Canada.  Calgary Economic Development has 

already partnered with the Calgary Regional Partnership and the Calgary Logistics Council to have Calgary 

designated as a Foreign Trade Zone and to market the region as an Inland Port. Of all sectors, the 

transportation and logistics sector is poised for immediate growth. We encourage you to support Calgary 

Economic Development’s initiatives to immediately enhance business development activities that will attract 

investment and jobs to our region. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local economy 

will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  Attracting new head 

offices and more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially in our downtown core. In 

addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly 

those who have been released from the energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality 

of our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and suppliers 

will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic times.  This 

entire program needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary, enables 



 

ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites companies and investors to be a part of the energy in 

Calgary, and equally important, defines what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look forward to 

working with them on several of their initiatives. 

Sincerely, 

 

Corrie Banks, President Triskele Logistics Ltd  

& Vice-Chair Calgary Logistics Council 

 

 

cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  

 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 

 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 

 

  



February 9, 2016

Office of the Mayor
City of Calgary
P.O. Box 2100, Station M
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5

Attn: Mayor Nenshi
All Ward Councillors

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland:

On behalf of QuantumPlace Developments Ltd., it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first
Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7
million.

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only
showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential industries like
logistics, agri-business, creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of innovation across all
sectors, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles.

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local
economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  Attracting
new head offices and more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially in our
downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly skilled
workforce to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community.

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and
suppliers will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic
times.  This entire program needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary,
enables ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites companies and investors to be a part of
the energy in Calgary, and equally important, defines what is meant by energy in our city.

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look forward to
working with them on several of their initiatives.

Sincerely,

Chris Ollenberger, P. Eng., ICD. D
Managing Principal

cc: City Clerk, City of Calgary
Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development
Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development



















 

 

 

 

Cresa Alberta 
606 - 4 Street SW, Suite 1400 
Calgary, AB  T2P 1T1 

403.571.8080  main 

cresa.com 

February 12, 2016 

Office of the Mayor 

City of Calgary 

P.O. Box 2100, Station M 

Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 

 

Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 

 All Ward Councillors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of Cresa Alberta, it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first Administrative 

Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million. 

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only 

showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential industries like 

logistics, agri-business, creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of innovation across all 

sectors, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local 

economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  Attracting 

new head offices and more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially in our 

downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly skilled 

workforce, particularly those who have been released from the energy sector, to continue to live, work 

and contribute to the vitality of our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and 

suppliers will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic 

times.  This entire program needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary, 

enables ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites companies and investors to be a part of 

the energy in Calgary, and equally important, defines what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look forward to 

working with them on several of their initiatives. 

Sincerely, 

Cresa Alberta 

 

 

Managing Principal 

cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  

 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 

 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 
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February 12, 2016 
 
Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 
 
Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 
 All Ward Councillors 

 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of CREB® (Calgary Real Estate Board), it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first 
Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million. 

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only showcases how 
much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential industries like logistics, agri-business, 
creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of innovation across all sectors, Calgary will be stronger and 
more stable in future economic cycles. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local economy will 
provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  Attracting new head offices and 
more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially in our downtown core. In addition, positioning 
Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released 
from the energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and suppliers will 
help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic times.  This entire program 
needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary, enables ambassadors from Calgary to 
tell that story, and invites companies and investors to be a part of the energy in Calgary, and equally important, 
defines what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look forward to working 
with them on several of their initiatives. 

Sincerely, 

 

Alan Tennant, FRI (E) 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 











 

 
February 9, 2016 

Office of the Mayor 

City of Calgary 

P.O. Box 2100, Station M 

Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 

 

Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 

 All Ward Councillors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of Accessible Housing, it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first 

Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to operating budget program 

#449 of $7 million. 

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only 

showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential 

industries like logistics, agri-business, creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of 

innovation across all sectors, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our 

local economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our 

citizens.  Attracting new head offices and more businesses is always welcome throughout the 

city, but especially in our downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub 

will enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released from the 

energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses 

and suppliers will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging 

economic times.  This entire program needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the 

opportunities in Calgary, enables ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites 

companies and investors to be a part of the energy in Calgary, and equally important, defines 

what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look 

forward to working with them on several of their initiatives. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Dyer 

Executive Director, Accessible Housing 

cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  

 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 

 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 

  



COLIN LAWSON PROJECTS LTD. 
 

February 17, 2016 

 

Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary, Alberta  T2P 2M5 
 
Attn:  Mayor Nenshi 
 All Ward Councillors 
 
Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillors, 

On behalf of Lawson Projects, I am pleased to provide this letter as support of 
the first Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time increase to 
operating budget program #449 of $7 million. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate 
diversification in our local economy will provide much needed support for both 
the business community and our citizens.  Attracting new head offices and 
more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially in our 
downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will 
enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released 
from the energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of 
our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose 
local businesses and suppliers will help create a common purpose to support 
businesses during these challenging economic times.  This entire program 
needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary, 
enables ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites companies 
and investors to be a part of the energy in Calgary, and equally important, 
defines what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this 

plan and we look forward to working with them on several of their initiatives. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Normand J. Landry, P.Eng., MBA 
Director and Senior Project Manager 

cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  
 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 
 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 







	

	

Caskadia	Technology	Labs	
Suite	#200	-	375	Water	Street	
Vancouver,	BC,	V6B	0M9	Canada	
Office:	604.753.7017	
www.caskadia.com	

	
	
February	15,	2016	 	
	
Dear	Mayor	Nenshi	and	Members	of	the	Calgary	City	Council,	
	
We	offer	this	letter	as	a	sign	of	support	for	Calgary	Economic	Development’s	recent	
Opportunity	Calgary	initiative.		As	a	firm	that	has	directly	helped	grow	the	technology	
ecosystem	in	Vancouver	B.C.	we	have	seen	first-hand	how	economic	development	
organizations	can	work	successfully	with	government	and	private	interests	to	make	lasting,	
positive	economic	change.	
	
Faced	with	the	recent	(and	forecasted	to	be	persistent)	collapse	in	oil	and	gas	commodity	
prices,	Calgary	is	at	a	crucial	crossroads	with	its	future.		As	native	Albertans,	we	have	seen	
family	and	friends	touched	by	the	effects	of	the	sudden	economic	downturn	effecting	
Calgary.		Historically,	Vancouver	has	faced	similar	challenges	based	on	its	dependency	on,	
and	shrinking	margins	from,	the	mining	and	forestry	industries.		Through	a	focused	series	
of	initiatives	spanning	private	and	public	organizations,	the	city	of	Vancouver	has	
innovated	to	emerge	as	a	leader	in	the	trade,	technology	and	film	industries.		We	believe	
Calgary	has	both	the	gumption	and	talent	base	to	make	similar	economic	diversification	
strides.	
	
Having	recently	taken	a	series	of	meetings	and	phone	calls	with	Calgary	business	leaders,	it	
is	clear	to	us	that	a	commitment	to	innovation	is	taking	place	in	the	city.		However,	building	
a	lasting	and	impactful	innovation	movement	takes	time	and	coordination.		Often	too	much	
attention	can	be	placed	on	a	single	incubator	or	accelerator	program	when	what	is	truly	
required	is	a	focus	on	overarching	policy,	programs,	places	and	people	across	the	city.		In	
our	opinion,	Calgary	Economic	Development	has	demonstrated	the	most	complete	vision	for	
economic	diversification	by	acting	as	the	hub	to	a	wheel	of	innovation	activities	across	the	
city.		They	have	successfully	brought	together	innovation	leaders	to	build	a	collaboration	
movement	with	economic	diversification	as	the	clear	goal.	
	
It’s	our	hope	that	concerned	parties	consider	the	initiatives	as	set	forth	by	Calgary	
Economic	Development	for	the	future	benefit	of	the	city.	
	 	
	
Sincerely,	
	
	
	
Peter	Luong,	Founder	and	Director	 	 	 Daniel	Ellis,	Partner	
	

Caskadia	Labs	 	 	 	 	 	 Caskadia	Labs	
peter@caskadia.com	 	 	 	 	 dan@caskadia.com	 	

           Peter Luong
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Office of the Mayor
City of Calgary

P.O. Box 2100, Station M
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5

Attn: Mayor Nenshi

All Ward Councillors

Qear Mayor Nenshi & Councillors,

On behalf of the Inglewood Business Revitalization Zone

Administrative Recommendation to approve a one-time
Resiliency fund for Calgary Economic Development over
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February 10, 20L6

it is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first
increase to operating budget program #449 of STmillion from the

a 3-year period.

t

The Calgary Economic Development Opp ortunity Colgory plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local

economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens during this dramatic

economic downturn. Positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those

who have been released from the energy sector, to continue to live, work and contrlbute to the vitality of our community.

While Calgary's economy has been slowly diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only showcases how

much further we have to go. By accelerating this process with more aggressive take to market action plans in high

Dotential industries such as creative industries and sustainable energy sectors (solar energy in particular), Calgary will be

stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. As a n example of creative ind ustries- countries like Denma rk make

huge financialgains in exporting the skills and knowledge they have developed in energy innovation, industrial and urban

design and architecture. When BRZs look to good urban design consultants, they look abroad, to Scandinavia or cities like

New york. lt is time that Calgary invested in and becomes an expert in these and other innovative areas.

The Inglewood BRZ supports Calgary Economic Development's leadership and collaboration with other civic partners.

Re 'Brie n

Executive Director, Inglewood BRZ

City Clerk, City of Calgary

Mary Moran, President & cEo, Calgary Economic Development

Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development









Robert T. Booth, QC.
4500, 855 — 2ni Street SW,
Calgary, Af6erta T2T 47 7

February 12, 2016

Office of the Mayor
City of Calgary
P.O. Box 2100, Station M
Calgary, AB T2P 2M5

Attn: Mayor Nenshi
All Ward Councillors

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland:

I am writing to express my support of Calgary Economic Development's plan to retain talent and
accelerate diversification in our local economy in order to provide the much needed support for
both the business community and our citizens.

Having practiced business law for 38 years in Calgary I have witnessed the importance of
attracting and retaining head offices and business leaders to our city and particularly in our
downtown core. At this point in the economic cycle it is critical that Calgary remain a global
talent hub and that we retain our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been
released from the energy sector, to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our
community.

It is my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first Administrative Recommendation to
approve a one-time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million.

Robert T. Booth, Q.C.

cc: City Clerk, City of Calgary
Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development
Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development
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February 8, 2016 
 
Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 
P.O. Box 2100, Station M 
Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 
 
Attn:  Mayor Nenshi, All Councillors.  
RE: PFC2016-0081 Resiliency fund for Calgary Economic Development  
 
Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillors.  
 
On behalf of the Victoria Park Business Revitalization Zone, I would like to offer this letter as 
support of the first Administrative Recommendation number 1, PFC2016-0081 to approve a one-
time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million from the Resiliency fund for 
Calgary Economic Development over a 3-year period. 
 
The Calgary Economic Development Opportunity Calgary plan to attract, retain talent and 
accelerate diversification in our local economy will provide much needed support for both the 
business community and our citizens during this shift in the economic environment.    
 
Attracting new office centres and more businesses is always welcomed throughout the city, but 
especially in the Centre City. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable 
our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released from the energy sector, 
to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 
 
While Calgary’s economy has been slowly diversifying over the past decade, this current 
downturn only showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process with 
more aggressive take to market action plans in high potential industries such as logistics, agri-
business, creative industries, renewables, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future 
economic cycles. 
 
This entire Opportunity Calgary program needs to be wrapped in an intensified integrated 
marketing campaign that highlights the counter-cyclical opportunities in the energy and real 
estate industries and showcases the diversity of opportunities Calgary has to offer. It will be a 
call to action to invite investors and business to be a part of the innovative and entrepreneurial 
energy here in Calgary. It will also support the education of Canadians about the drive for 
Calgary, Alberta and Canada to have a socially, environmental and economically sustainable 
economic system.    
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I personally have had multiple discussions with American companies doing due diligence and 
reconnaissance work in the Calgary area.  A common theme is the recognition of the outstanding 
value we currently offer and how can that be capitalized on, short, medium and long term.   
Unfortunately there is currently no unified messaging to give.  In addition, as we realized after 
the flood of 2013, reminding people of the options and opportunities that are available locally 
does yield significant benefit to the local economy.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
David Low  
Executive Director 
Victoria Park Business Improvement Area  
 
cc:  City Clerk, City of Calgary  
 Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 
 Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 
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February 2016 

Dear Mayor Nenshi and Members of Council: 

I am writing in support of Council's consideration of establishing an Opportunity Fund in the 
amount of $7 million to be administered by Calgary Economic Development. 

I was honoured to be appointed nearly three years ago, as Chair of the Project Advisory 
Committee for the Refresh of Calgary's Economic Strategy.  This appointment came as the 
Calgary Poverty Reduction Initiative, which I co-chaired, was preparing its final 
recommendations.  I didn't realize it at the time, but it soon became abundantly clear how 
closely connected and intertwined these two initiatives were and continue to be.  As you are 
aware, one of the significant differences between the 2008 Strategy and Building on our 
Energy, which was approved by Council in December of 2014, is the significant focus on 
People and Community Energy in the refreshed strategy. 

I was subsequently asked by The Mayor and Council to assume the role of Chair of Calgary 
Economic Development in May of 2014.  I was honoured to be considered for this role and 
delighted to accept. 

Since my appointment as Chair, there have been enormous changes at CED and 
unfortunately, also significant shifts in Calgary's economy. 

Mary Moran was appointed President & CEO in June of 2015, and has been working 
tirelessly since that time to build her team and focus the organization to become fully 
aligned in order to execute the Building on our Energy Strategy. 

In this same time frame, we have had new governments at both the provincial and federal 
level and a deteriorating economy. 

On the positive side, we have improved relations with the City at both the administrative 
and political level.  Jeff Fielding has joined our Board, and Jeff and the members of his 
Administrative Leadership Team sit on the Leadership Implementation Team for the 
Economic Strategy, as does Chima Nkenderim. 

We have reached out to the Provincial Government and have established strong ties with 
the new Economic Development & Trade Ministry.  They have embraced the Economic 
Strategy and see it as a perfect framework for advancing our economy in these difficult 
times.  The Minister and his Deputy have been involved in helping to frame the Economic 
Summit scheduled for February 25th and both will be attending and will play an active role. 
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We have also made initial inroads with the new Federal Government through Minister Kent 
Hehr and look forward to further strengthening economic development connections with him 
and his colleagues. 

Community and business leaders have been reaching out to us with their concerns about 
the economy and suggestions for a path forward.  We have shared the pillars of the 
Economic Strategy with them, and it has been unanimously agreed that the Strategy 
provides a perfect framework for dealing with the challenges we face. 

When we were presenting our annual report to the Priorities & Finance Committee in 
December of 2015, many of the above observations were made.  In addition, I advised that 
our resources were stretched very thin.  Our budget is such that despite our best efforts we 
cannot take on additional tasks that our governments, the community and businesses would 
like us to.  We obtain some of our funding from the private sector and as you can imagine, 
those funds are under great pressure in the current environment.  The question is also 
being raised as to whether it is even appropriate for a government agency to be competing 
for funding from businesses with other not-for-profits. 

I believe the initiatives outlined in the Opportunity Fund proposal are appropriate.  They are 
not new initiatives.  They are, in fact, elements of the Building on our Energy Strategy.  The 
$7 million in new funding will help us to accelerate these elements of the Strategy. 

Each of the initiatives is important.  There has, however, been some confusion regarding the 
Innovation initiative and questions as to why Calgary Economic Development would take the 
lead with this.  This will in fact be a collaboration between Innovate Calgary, the Calgary 
Chamber of Commerce and ourselves.  As you are aware, all of the Actions contained in the 
Strategy require collaboration among various agencies, not for profits and business.  If we 
are to truly up our game to create an Innovation culture in Calgary we need all hands on 
deck.  We need to connect those who are doing good work in Calgary with one another; we 
need to build better bridges between post-secondaries and business; we need to identify 
funding sources; we need to improve governance processes and simplify regulatory 
regimes.  This is innovation in the broadest sense of the word and we need to try to get buy 
in from governments, business and community organizations, if we are to succeed. 

I believe one of the most important things for any organization is strong governance and I 
have tried to focus on ensuring sound governance practices at every organization with 
which I have been involved.  I think we had good governance practices at Calgary Economic 
Development when I joined the organization but to me it is a matter of continuous 
improvement.  We have added some strong members to our board and I believe we have a 
strong, capable and engaged board of directors. 

We are committed to ensuring there will be strong and appropriate accountability for the 
funds entrusted with us through the Opportunity Fund. 

I am sorry I will be unable to attend the Council meeting on February 22nd as I will be out of 
the country.  I thank you for the confidence you have placed in me and in Calgary Economic 
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Development in the past and I assure you we will steward these funds appropriately and 
effectively. 

While our economic conditions are extremely challenging, they also present opportunities 
for us and it is incumbent on us to work with you, your provincial colleagues, and Calgary 
business and community leaders to chart the path forward within the framework of the 
Building on our Energy Strategy. 

Thank you very much for your consideration of the Opportunity Fund proposal. 

Yours truly, 

 

J. Steve Allan 
Chair of the Board 

 



 Office of the Mayor 

City of Calgary 

City of Calgary 

P.O. Box 2100, Station M 

Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 

 

Attn:   Mayor Nenshi 

  All Ward Councilors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councilors: 

The Kensington Business Revitalization Zone (BRZ) is pleased to offer this letter as support of the first 

Administrative Recommendation to approve a one‐time increase to operating budget program #449 of 

$7million from the Resiliency fund for Calgary Economic Development over a 3‐year period. 

The Calgary Economic Development Opportunity Calgary plan to retain talent and accelerate 

diversification in our local economy will provide much needed support for both the business community 

and our citizens during this dramatic economic downturn.  

The Kensington BRZ welcomes this initiative to support confidence in Calgary’s resiliency and 

adaptability both locally and elsewhere. Calgarians are familiar with bust as well as boom and we know 

how to hunker down and ‘get ‘er done! Showcasing Calgary’s spirit and strength as we did after the 

flood not only helps Calgarians feel positive but also reminds the rest of the world that we are not 

dismayed nor bowed and that this city will rise again, and soon. CED’s proposed campaign will provide 

that encouragement that we are all in this together and remind everyone to help each other and to help 

the local businesses. 

Attracting more businesses is always welcomed throughout the city, but especially in our downtown 

core and in dense BRZ business districts. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will 

enable our highly skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released from the energy sector, 

to continue to live, work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 

While Calgary’s economy has been slowly diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only 

showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process with more aggressive take to 

market action plans in high potential industries such as logistics, agri‐business, creative industries, 

renewables, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. 

This entire Opportunity Calgary program needs to be wrapped in an intensified integrated marketing 

campaign that highlights the counter‐cyclical opportunities in the energy and real estate industries, 

supports energy and pipeline advocacy, and showcases the non‐energy opportunities. It will be a call to 

action to invite investors and business to be a part of the innovative and entrepreneurial energy here in 

Calgary. It will also support the education of Canadians about the drive for Calgary, Alberta and Canada 



to have a socially, environmental and economically healthy industry. Countering negative perceptions 

about opportunities to work and do business in Calgary is critical right now.  

When the City Manager’s mother is calling from Ontario concerned for his job it is clear Calgary needs to 

get to work countering the perception that Calgary is on the ropes. 

To deal with challenges here at home, CED’s proposed local campaign will encourage people and 

businesses to choose local businesses and suppliers.  

The “We Are Open” campaign and the relationships built among the members of the Business Flood 

Recovery Task Force in 2013 continue to bring value and support to all our organizations. Building on 

these collaborative relationships and once again appealing to Calgarians to shop local and to support 

small business is a great use of city funds. Reminding both Calgarians and non‐Calgarians what a great 

City this is to live and work in by showcasing local businesses and great neighbourhoods is the route 

forward to returning confidence in our City. 

The Kensington BRZ is confident that Calgary Economic Development’s leadership and collaboration 

with many other civic partners, like the BRZs, will have both short, mid and longer term impacts for our 

city’s economy. We look forward to working again with CED. 

Sincerely, 

Annie 

Annie MacInnis 

Executive Director 

Kensington Business Revitalization Zone (BRZ) 

1118 Kensington Road NW 

Calgary, AB, T2N 3P1 

kensingtonbrz@shaw.ca 

403‐969‐3216 

 

cc:   City Clerk, City of Calgary   

  Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 

  Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 

 



 

February 18, 2016 

Office of the Mayor 

City of Calgary 

P.O. Box 2100, Station M 

Calgary, Alberta T2P 2M5 

 

Attn:   Mayor Nenshi 

  All Ward Councillors 

Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 

On behalf of JRSB Logistics Consulting Ltd and as a board member of the Calgary Logistics Council, it is 

my pleasure to offer this letter as support of the first Administrative Recommendation to approve a one‐

time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million. 

While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only 

showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to high potential industries like 

logistics, agri‐business, creative industries, renewables and creating a culture of innovation across all 

sectors, Calgary will be stronger and more stable in future economic cycles. 

Calgary is the transportation and logistics hub for western Canada.  Calgary Economic Development has 

already partnered with the Calgary Regional Partnership and the Calgary Logistics Council to have 

Calgary designated as a Foreign Trade Zone and to market the region as an Inland Port. Of all sectors, 

the transportation and logistics sector is poised for immediate growth. We encourage you to support 

Calgary Economic Development’s initiatives to immediately enhance business development activities 

that will attract investment and jobs to our region. 

The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local 

economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  

Attracting new head offices and more businesses is always welcome throughout the city, but especially 

in our downtown core. In addition, positioning Calgary as a global talent hub will enable our highly 

skilled workforce, particularly those who have been released from the energy sector, to continue to live, 

work and contribute to the vitality of our community. 

Finally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and 

suppliers will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic 

times.  This entire program needs to be wrapped in a story that showcases the opportunities in Calgary, 

enables ambassadors from Calgary to tell that story, and invites companies and investors to be a part of 

the energy in Calgary, and equally important, defines what is meant by energy in our city. 

We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and we look forward 

to working with them on several of their initiatives. 



Sincerely, 

Jim Brown 

General Manager 

JRSB Logistics Consulting Ltd. 

 

cc:   City Clerk, City of Calgary   

  Mary Moran, President & CEO, Calgary Economic Development 

  Steve Allan, Board Chair, Calgary Economic Development 

 



February 11, 2016 
 
Office of the Mayor 
City of Calgary 

Attn:      Mayor Nenshi 
                All Ward Councillors 
 
Dear Mayor Nenshi & Councillor Sutherland: 
 
On behalf of Dow AgroSciences Canada,  I would like to offer my support of the first Administrative 
Recommendation to approve a one‐time increase to operating budget program #449 of $7million. 
 
The Calgary Economic Development plan to retain talent and accelerate diversification in our local 
economy will provide much needed support for both the business community and our citizens.  
While Calgary’s economy has been diversifying over the past decade, this current downturn only 
showcases how much further we have to go. By accelerating this process to innovative, high potential 
industries like logistics, agribusiness, creative industries  and renewable,  Calgary will be stronger and 
more stable in future economic cycles. 
 
Alberta has world class agricultural resources. Our industry has largely worked in a siloed manner with 
different commodity groups handling their own marketing. Growing the value added component of the 
sector requires coordination and business development support. Calgary Economic Development is 
engaging in Agribusiness at our request and we encourage you to provide the support needed to build 
the value added component of the industry and diversify our economy. 
 
Additionally, creating a campaign that encourages people and businesses to choose local businesses and 
suppliers will help create a common purpose to support businesses during these challenging economic 
times. 
 
We believe in Calgary Economic Development’s leadership in developing this plan and look forward to 
working with you on your initiatives. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Brad Orr 
President/CEO Dow AgroSciences Canada  
Office: (403) 735-8863 Mobile: (403) 998-1064    

 




